Board of Recreation Meeting

 Monday, April 26, 2021
Town Hall Community Room
6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: M. Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:00pm

2. Roll Call: Present:   Doug Farrow, F. Beriau, M. Phillip, M. Lehoux, T. Mason,                                          Absent: T. Wakefield / Absent without notification: C. Dunn
3. Citizen’s Participation: NA
4. Correspondence: A letter was received from the Killingly Public School. On April 7th it was voted unanimously to turn the tennis courts at the Westfield Ave. location over to the town for recreation use. 
M. Phillips ask for a motion to be made to move item 7b up in the agenda. Motion was made by M. Lehoux second by F. Beriau. No further discussion all in favor, passed unanimously.

T. Mason introduced the new Recreation Supervisor, Justin Kassouf. T. Mason shared the responsibilities Justin will have in his role.
5. Adoption of Minutes: Motion was made by D. Farrow second by M. Lehoux. No further discussion all in favor, passed unanimously. 
6. Unfinished Business:
a. Budget: T. Mason presented packets of the recreation budget. Discussion, review and explanation of budget and changes.  
b. Park Plan: T. Mason presented an excel spreadsheet reviewing projects and improvement to the park. The park budget was slightly increased for this year. There was discussion on improvements, projects and timelines. T. Mason also discussed projects for the future, such as the basketball courts. Schedules may change due to circumstances.  
7. New Business:
a.  Owen Bell Park usage: There has been an increase in usage of the park this year. In addition to the general public, the park host recreation leagues, high school sporting events, little league, folks from out of town and pavilion rentals. T. Mason shares there has been an increase in vandalism. The department is working with the constables and town manager addressing and resolving  issues. Currently there are cameras in the park and the department is working on adding additional. T. Mason ask if anyone hears or has concerns regarding the park to please contact the department. 
b. Spring/Summer programing: Currently senior fitness, yoga and senior movies are running. Planning for Camp Wallaby has begun, the department is in the process of hiring staff and T. Mason continues to review guidelines. The recreation department will be working with the high school to offer golf, field hockey and football camp. Also working with Ellis Tech offering a basketball program. Beginning in June summer fitness classes and yoga classes will be taking place at Owen Bell. All information is on our facebook page. 
i. RWB Chicken BBQ / July 2nd, rain date July 9th
ii. Summer Concert Series: Thursdays July 8th -Aug 5th 

iii. Bike Night: August 19th 

c. Theater: The department is currently working with the schools for usage of a larger venue for the  theater show. The fall performance is still in the planning at this time.
8. Director’s Report: Updating on tennis courts at Westfield Ave location. T. Mason reports, there are four courts at that location. Our park staff have been working to clean up the location and working with dept. of public works. We hope to have two of the courts ready for pickle ball within 2-3 weeks and the other two in the future. Plans for the additional courts are a basketball and games court. The courts will be open to the community as well as use for Camp Wallaby and Eastconn.
9. Other: 

10. Liaison Report: D. Farrow reports spring sports are running, the board unanimously voted to turn over the tennis courts, and issues with shortage of bus drivers.
11. Adjourn: Motioned made by M. Lehoux, second by D. Farrow No further discussion, meeting adjourned.
